

## CITY MANAGER'S OFFICE

Horacio Danovich, GO Bond & Innovation District Director E: horacio.danovich@copbfl.com | P: 954.786.7834 | F: 954.786.7836

## **MEMORANDUM**

February 22, 2022

TO:

Mark Berman, City Attorney

CC:

Jill R. Mesojedec, FRP, Florida Registered Paralegal

FROM:

Horacio Danovich, GO Bond and Innovation District Director

Please prepare a Resolution in support of and to execute the Florida Inland Navigation (FIND) Waterways Assistance Programs grant form.

Staff identified this grant as an option to fund the installation of a floating dock with a ramp so the general public will be able to access the Cypress Creek waterway. The City of Pompano Beach is proposing to raise the McNab Bridge and will be doing a corridor revitalization of McNab Road from Federal Highway to SE 18<sup>th</sup> Avenue/Cypress Road to promote pedestrian access along the corridor for the residents and public. The floating dock will provide boaters an opportunity to enjoy some of those revitalization benefits as well.

Due to deadline requirements, staff is requesting this Resolution in time for the March 8, 2022 City Commission meeting.